

## **Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 04 July 2018 at 7pm, at Dailly Community Centre**

Present: John Whiteford, Ronnie Turnbull, Fiona de Faye, Martin Wilson, Hilary Denholm, Tom McCartney, Helena Menhinick

Attending: Cllr Peter Henderson  
Louise Murdoch

Apologies: David McIntyre, Jenny Fergusson, Ellen Traynr Bryan Jamieson

### **1. Police Report** No Police were in attendance.

Concerns regarding potential accidents and insurance issues were raised re quad or dirt bike activity on some of the paths, particularly the River Walk – JF will check with Rachel Shipley/SAC, and the issue will also be raised with the Police.

Calls to the Police are confidential and can be anonymous.

Methods of contacting Police:

In an emergency always dial 999                      Non-urgent: 101

Social Media, not for reporting crime, not monitored 24/7:

[www.scotland.police.uk](http://www.scotland.police.uk)

[www.facebook.com/ayrshirepolice](https://www.facebook.com/ayrshirepolice)

Twitter: @AyrshireEPolice

### **2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting**

Minutes of 02 May 2018 were proposed by Fiona de Faye and seconded by Ronnie Turnbull.

### **3. Matters Arising**

#### **Roads / Potholes / Gully Pots**

Cllr PH advised that ARA had better conditions for resurfacing now that we had dry weather. Various sections from Crosshill to Dailly had been completed or patched.

The Maybole By-pass/A77 work had commenced with marking out, digging was scheduled for September.

The 20mph consultation is on-going.

Davy McLaughlan/ARA advised that gully cleaning had taken place on 19 June. Several people commented that various gully pots did not appear to have been cleared. Members will check around and send info to Secretary.

RT advised that there had been an issue with a broken sewage pipe at Eldinton/Main Road. Scottish Water had been to look at and will continue to work on it.

Everyone should make an effort to report on the ARA website when they encounter potholes or other road issues, to:

Report faults and defects to: [www.ayrshireroadsalliance.org](http://www.ayrshireroadsalliance.org)

Or phone: 01563 503 160

Or SAC phone: 0300 123 0900

Or via SAC website: [www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk](http://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk)

## **Daily Trails**

Secretary advised that there had been a meeting of the Daily trails Action Team. About 10 attended with about 10 more interested in being involved. It had been agreed that the Action Team would be carrying out an audit of the trails, so that we can find out what repairs/maintenance needs to be carried out. JF would be speaking with Rachel Shipley/SAC regarding various issues. There was also a SAPI meeting arranged for 2 August with Barr, Ballantrae, Straiton and Girvan to discuss joined-up thinking and funding possibilities.

JW had been unable to reach Bargany Estates, but had seen the problem re wire – on-going.

Secretary had not had time to check out the Japanese Knotweed, Himalayan Balsam and Giant Hogweed issues.

## **Windfarms – General**

Will keep these headings in place, as a reminder:

**Linfairn** – no new info.

**Tralorg** – a bank account was in the process of being opened.

**Lamboughty** – no further info.

**Kirkhill** – no further info.

**Kilgallioch** – funding available for Dailly.

**Chirmorie** – no new info.

**Altercannoch** – has gone to appeal for 8 turbines, no new info.

**Millenderdale** – 9 turbines had been proposed.

If members of the community have any comments regarding proposed windfarms, they should make their views, whether positive or negative, known to the CC as soon as possible, or direct them straight to the planning application.

## **Website**

HD advised design was on-going, but not yet ready to be shared. Photos were still being sought, especially the ones that were in the Library.

## **Community Centre WiFi**

CLlr PH advised that Claire Monaghan and Jean Innes/SAC were requesting a formal meeting with the Community Association.

## **Fly-tipping**

Secretary advised that Bargany Estate had uplifted the rubbish from the lane just after the railway viaduct at Kilgrammie. However they were rather shocked at not being able to off-load at the Girvan depot. They had to go to the Straid/Lendalfoot site at a cost. There is still an amount of rubbish/tyres on the Kilgrammie walk. Rubbish had also been uplifted from Eldinton Terrace/Wood.

### **Heritage Plaque for the School Football Pitch**

HD has started looking into funding – they require two sets of accounts and quotes. The maximum grant amount is £5000, with deadline end November. Cllr H suggested Smith & Valentine might have information re plaques, and Andy Lee/SAC could help with funding applications.

### **Circles Advocacy**

HD will check for their attendance at next meeting on 5 September

#### **4. Carrick Activity Centre**

HM advised the Articles of Association were going to Companies House and OSCR, and that new equipment was being sourced under the Carrick Futures grant.

#### **5. Hadyard Hill Community Fund Panel**

TMcC advised that there had been no meeting recently due to lack of applications. The next meeting will probably be in September. TMcC indicated that new funding should be arriving in August.

There was no small grant request.

It was suggested that the request for an AED could possibly be funded via the Small Grant since McColls had actually raised approx £1,500 already. Secretary to check Andy/McColls.

#### **6. Locality Planning / Participatory Budgets / H&SCP**

Cllr PH advised that Colmonell patients were able to use bus transport to attend surgery in Ballantrae. Peter Walker, chair of the Girvan H&SCP, had resigned, a new chair was being sought, next meeting will be on 8 August.

#### **7. Councillor's Report**

Cllr PH advised that the SW Scotland Community Rail Partnership was making progress generally, and the railheads were on-going. Barrhill car park was being expanded.

#### **8. Any Other Business**

Play Park – HD advised that through Facebook several people had indicated that the playpark should be upgraded. It was agreed that this was a good idea, however there needs to be a lead from the Community rather than from the Community Council. Someone or a Group needs to come forward with a proposal.

Heritage Trail – HD advised that she had been approached by visitors regarding the various historic attractions within the area. We have the actual walking trails, but HD's suggestion is to have a heritage trail – signposting or leaflets. People visiting the area are really interested in what we have here. Historic Scotland could help with funding and advice. All thought this was a good idea - on-going.

Gala Days – Ballantrae 7 July, Girvan 15 July, Maidens 28 July.

#### **9. Correspondence**

## Planning Applications and Decisions

- Formation of slurry lagoon – Maxwelston Farm – Pending consideration
- Certificate of lawful development for erection of garage – Castlegalt – Pending Consideration
- Alterations to listed building – 41 Main Street, Dailly – Pending Consideration
  
- Various SAC committee papers
- VASA Newsletters and various info – NBoards
- Various ARA – roads notifications
- SAC - Workplace Equality Fund - Round 2
- SAC – Climate Challenge Fund OPEN - Apply Now
- H&SCP – Action Notes from 13 June, no July meeting, Peter Walker resigned
- H&SCP - EVENT: Good Life, good Death, Good Grief
- SAPI - The Carrick Collective Walking & Cycling routes discussion meeting
- Hadyard Hill Community Fund - MSc Dissertation
- SAC – Democracy Matters Conversation: People to have their say on Scotland's public services
- SAH&SCP Draft Dementia Strategy 2018-2023
- Here for Growth - Community Council support
- SAC - Community Choices Fund 2018/19
- H&SCP - Glendoune post
- H&SCP - South Carrick LPG - June 2018
- Galloway and Southern Ayrshire Biosphere - Latest News/AGM, membership
- Scottish Rural Action - June Newsletter
- Climate Challenge Fund Summer Newsletter
- SUP Newsletter June 2018
- SAC - next stage of construction tours at the Stables Centre in Belleisle
- H&SCP - Rural Wisdom event
- VASA - Qualifications for your Staff and Volunteers
- JDH – rubbish
- Walking Football
- Stinchar valley – Summer edition
- H&SCP - South Carrick LPG - June 2018 – Glendoune Recovery Flyer

The next meeting is scheduled for 7pm in the Community Centre on Wednesday 5 September 2018.